From: - |

Sent: 20 July 2017 00:30

To: Jones, Evelyn; Whittingham, Gideon

Subject: Planning Application 2017/3029/P; 34A King Henry's Road, NW3 3RP
Dear Evelyn and Gideon

I strongly oppose the proposed building works at 34A King Henry's Road, please see my objections below:

1 was not informed about the planning application by Camden Council or my neighbour who has made the
application, which I find extremely unprofessional and inconsiderate considering the amount of proposed
works and how much this will negatively impact myself and my i1l mother's life - who is half blind.
Furthermore, this greatly reduced the amount of time I have had to combat this application; resulting in me
missing out on contributing to the online responses concerning the application.

The side extension will result in a tremendous loss of my privacy and reduce the amount of natural light my
home gets drastically - an amount which is already so limited that I think it may infringe on natural light
laws. This extension is very intrusive as it will build up to the existing garden wall, creating a
claustrophobic effect making me feel enclosed by a long wall that will look similar to a prison wall - just a
mere two feet from my front door!

As soon as [ open my front door I will see a towering brick wall at least 10 feet high the full length of the
side of home. 1 suffer from acute anxiety which has been recorded for many years by my doctor,

an infirmity which has hampered my life affecting every facet of my life. I have only recently overcome this
affliction but I fear that this will throw me back to ill health.

I believe the rear extension will again create a major disturbance for myself and my mum because it

will loom 12 feet high, taking away most of the light that we receive in our section of the garden. The rear
extension (in my opinion), will be very out of character with the rest of the houses on the street, flagrantly
marring the 19th century uniformity of the back line of the street's houses.

There is also the critical question of whether the side extension is legal, if approved it will prohibit the
family who live above 34A from entering the garden. It is possible the family of 34B are still allowed to use
the garden, so the property deeds must be checked to see if the whole garden is included or not before any
work is permitted.

Lastly, the extension to the front of the house will create major noise and pollution to all. My mother's
bedroom will be a few feet away from large-scale drilling which will grievously damage her quality of life,
as she stays at home being too ill to work - she will be put through this ordeal day in day out for at least a
year. I implore you not to put the single-minded selfishness of the powerful few before the quality of life of
the vulnerable many.

Kind regards

Alex McCabe

36A King Henry's Road
NW3 3RP



